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September 11, 2012

 Jason Berner,  Elvia Ornelas-Garcia, Helen Kalkstein,  Ellen Smith, Sherry Sharufa, Kenyetta Tribble, Nooshi Borhan, Kathleen Donlan, Karl Debro, kimm Blackwell, Vicki Ferguson, Luanna Waters, Rick Ramos, Nina Hill (Student Assistant)

Meeting Started at 2:40pm

We reviewed meeting notes from 5.25.12 meeting.

Beginning Spring 2013 Eng 139 will have a change in content so students will be better prepared.

Mayra Padilla’s Summer Math Boot Camp went well and she was able to make it to an ESL class to let them know about the opportunity. There were students in the ESL class who were qualified.

Jason said that tutoring was going well.  He encouraged everyone to send in referral forms and asked that a reminder be sent to the Math department.

A meeting is being arranged to discuss coordination of tutoring services. Kim asked to be included.

Sherry talked about the Math Learning Village. Turnout is not as strong as last semester. Last semester, attendance was part of the homework assignment. This semester it is extra credit. The students who are attending are older students. The Math Learning Village is every Monday from 2:00-3:30pm in B-2 for Math 101 and Math 115 students.

Nooshi talked about ESL tutoring for last semester. She passed out a handout that had statistics on students who used the service. She said that it is challenging to get students to use services available to them and encouraged the committee to make announcements in class about ESL tutoring.

Kenyetta talked about assessment and showed us that 91% of the students who took the Su/Fa 2011 assessment placed in basic skills math. 76% of the students placed in basic skills writing. Rick Ramos asked about other assessment tests. Wanted to know why we are not using ACU Placer (sp?). Kenyetta said that money is the issue. She said that she would check on cost and get back to Rick. Rick says that he may be able to assist with the cost.

Students don’t understand the importance of the assessment.  The group felt strongly in support of a mandated orientation so that students are informed about the process.

Vicki talked about the current status of FYE. Program needs to be revamped.  A new proposal will be submitted. Contact persons will Dioni Perez, Vicki Ferguson, Kenyetta Tribble, and Kelly Ramos.

Sherry said that she will start working on the BSI report to the state. Jason will assist.

Next meeting each program will share results from last semester.  Report should reflect number of students using the service and any other important statistic you think helpful.

Strengthening Student Success Conference is October 2-4. Six people are attending (Helen Kalkstein, Robert Webster, Ed Cruz, Ginny Buccelli, Kimm Blackwell, and Ellen Smith). There will be a meeting scheduled for October 23 so that attendees can share what they learned at the conference.

The next meeting is scheduled for Tuesday October 9th. 

